
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians 
 

We hope that, by now, everyone has settled in and adapted to new classes, timetables and various expectations.  I 
know that within the staffing framework we feel as if we have had a few months of 2020. 

This Newsletter shall cover the concept of communication.  

What is communication? Communication is simply the act of transferring information from one place, person or 

group to another. Every communication involves (at least) one sender, a message and a recipient. These include our 

emotions, the cultural situation, the medium used to communicate, and even our location. The five methods of 

communication are; Verbal, Non-verbal, Written, Oral or Face to face.  The five main means of communication are; 

Internet, Radio, Newspaper, Telephone, Television.   

The normal day to day happenings have been made more difficult through the implementation of the Consent and 

Medical forms, which needed to be completed for all of our away fixtures.  We know that this in itself has been an 

added load for parents whose children are in those teams.  However, the load on the school has been vast in that 

each individual fixture requires a full application form from us and all relevant documentation around the transport 

usage.  This has to then be taken to the department for checking and ratification, prior to us being given the go ahead 

to attend the said fixture. There is no dedicated person that is situated at the department and thus Ms Tomaselli 

finds herself travelling all over in order to locate someone who has the authority to sign. Needless to say, this is a 

knee jerk reaction from the department and we certainly hope that they shall find a better solution which can 

enhance safety but simultaneously encourage participation in extra murals.  Many schools are cancelling due to the 

high volume of paper, time, fuel and work that is required.  I would like to thank all stakeholders involved for their 

patience and perseverance. 

Below please note the correct procedure and protocol which needs to be adhered to when wanting to enquire about, 

or resolve a matter 
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Speak to one of the 

Educators/Teachers I have a problem 

problem 

Speak to the Head of 
Department 

Intersen Phase 
Mr Sibanda 
Foundation Phase 
Mrs Syed 

Sport 

Mrs James-Mela 

Make an appointment to  

see the Deputy Principal 

Miss Schulman 
Make an 

appointment to 

see the Principal  

The Principal will refer 

you to the SGB 

My 

problems 

solved! 

 

Still not 

happy? 
Still not 

happy? 



Currently there are still teething issues with regards to the delivery time frame of the Awsum App messages. This 

was communicated to the Awsum App Team who subsequently had a session with their developers and decided to 

re-engineer the notifications. Basically, what happens is that all notifications are sent vertically.  What this means is 

that, as a school sends notifications, all are added on the system in order of time sent, so what happens is that 

Craighall’s delayed notifications at the end of the line as such and were only sent when the system allowed it. Due to 

more and more schools signing up for the app, they had to re-evaluate our current system. They stipulated that 

notifications are meant to be sent timeously and as it is essential to convey important info to parents, therefore they 

understand our frustration completely. They will be re-engineering the process to send the notifications in parallel 

space. Their developers should have resolved this by the end of this week.  The pictures below shall assist you with 

the general navigation of the app, however, if you have other difficulties, in particular technical ones, please send 

your concern via e-mail to gazette@craighallprimary.co.za and cc me, principal@craighallprimary.co.za, so that I 

remain up to speed.  (Please bear in mind that different types of cell phones have a slightly different layout) 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

(1.Home Page – Select School)      (2. Select Academics)          (3. Select Grade)                      (4. – Foundation Phase - Gr 2)

                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
( 5. Select the Educator         (6. Select Grade: Intersen Gr 6)   (7. – Select the Educator,             (8.  Back on the home page,          
where documents,images                                                               where documents, images and  select activites )        
and videos can be found)               videos can be found) 
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    (9. Another option on the home page         (10. Select Newsletter for latest       (11. The Sports tab can also be selected  
     is the news tab)                              CPS news)                                               for the latest fixtures as well as Extra 
                             Mural activities for the term)  

 

Talking of together, some parents have broached the subject regarding the amount of homework which the children 

are receiving from Grade 4-7.  After a discussion with the staff we have agreed to minimise it and to also allow for 

and accommodate differentiation. One area of concern was the practising of spelling words being too prescriptive.  

Currently children were asked to write out the given words a set number of times, regardless of their spelling results.  

Thus, we have told the children that they are to study the spelling words and their results in the test shall reflect if 

their study method or time is effective or not.  Teachers shall then intervene accordingly.  The children will need to 

complete corrections where they are expected to write out the corrections a number of times in order to hopefully 

retain them.  Most of the work to be done at home will be studying and projects, reading and spelling should be a 

daily activity.  If the children do not finish work in class then this shall have to be completed at home.  Again, this 

shall be at the discretion of the said teacher and their intent behind the necessary needs of the specific child.   

This will give the children a breather at home but shall also give a clear indication as to the areas that do require 

additional consolidation.  The onus does, however, land on the parent to ensure that they now test their child on the 

words and listen to them reading.  We hope that this will allow the kids to complete their work at school and to 

consolidate at home in order to get into a good habit and routine which shall stand them in good stead for their 

entire future. 

Last Friday we celebrated our Grade 7 Monitor induction.  Congratulations to the following pupils: 

Ross Agar; Chris Atanasov; Grace Beattie; Keosha Dass; Shaazia Davids; Emma Duffy; Jade Freeman; Teagan 
Green; Cassi Harlen; Chinwe Hlatshwayo; Dillon Lahaye; Savera Maharaj; Gaelen Merifield; Keabetswe Meselane; 
Lesedi Mkele; Fiona Neilson; Zinzi Nhleko; Kaden Pillay;  Thorsten Sukhessan-Pollock; Caitlin Theron; Luke Vorster.  
 
 

Reminder 
 
Please note Exemption applications close this Friday 14th February 2020. 
 

We look forward to their assistance and support.  Furthermore, we look forward to awarding this honour to other 

Grade 7’s who continue to persevere and make relevant choices that shall give them the opportunity to lead as well. 

 

 



Tomorrow we have our Valentine’s Civvies Day.  This is a fundraiser and they need to bring R10. 

On Friday the 21 February 2020 is our Disco. 

 

Staff 

We wish a happy belated birthday to Mrs Wessels (Grade 5 Educator) – 24 January, Mrs Syed (Grade 3 Educator) – 

25 January and Mr Ndou (Groundstaff) – 6 February. 

 
Kind regards 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A Prout-Jones (Mrs) 
Principal 

 

 



Classifieds  
While the school accepts outside adverts, we are unable to take responsibility for the nature and quality of the services offered) 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

School Transport Available! 

 
 

 Safety First - One seat belt, One child 

 Treating each child as our own 

 We take pride in our vehicles, and conduct regular safety 

checks 

 Experienced & Responsible drivers 

 Passenger liability cover 

If safety is your concern, then Journey 2Gether is your ride! 

Space is limited, so call NOW to reserve yours! 

We operate in the following areas and surrounds: 

GREENSIDE |  PARKTOWN NORTH |  PARKHURST 
EMMARENTIA |  CRAIGHALL PARK |  ROSEBANK 

journey2gether.tpt@gmail.com   Contact: 073 110 7198 

 

OLD PARKS SOCCER 

  

Invites Boys & Girls from 

 ages 4-17 

Professional skills training, 

specialized speed and agility 

training. For more information, 

please contact 

Gary on 082 442 8115 or 

garyoldparks@hotmail.com 

 

 

Tutors @ Your Service 

V For assistance in all school 

subjects 

V Homework supervision 

V Our tutors come to you. 

Contact:   Mandy: 082 217 2077 

         Theresa:083 453 4792 

              smp@icon.co.za 

www.tutorsatyourservice.co.za  

www.englishforyou.co.za 
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